
Sunday 3 August 2025  
18th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

 

Welcome! 

The Catholic Parish of Chatswood 
94 Archer Street 

Chatswood 
NSW  2067 

Bringing the Light of Christ to the City: We Love; We Grow; We Serve 

你們該思念天上的事，不該思念地上的事。 哥羅森書3:2   

Think of what is above, not of what is on earth. Colossians 3:2 

 
Please note that we are keeping the Ferguson Lane entrance into the Pius College ‘carpark’ closed early Sunday 

mornings to dissuade unauthorized use. Please use the Kirk St entrance only. 
 

OF AN EVENING PLEASE DO NOT LEAVE CARS PARKED IN PIUS COLLEGE. 
For school security the carpark is closed about 30 minutes after the evening Mass. 
Should you be needing to park longer, please move to the parish’s Kirk St Carpark. 



Masses This Week  

Please Remember in our Prayer 

Monday 4 August  12.30pm St John Vianney, priest 

Tuesday  5 August 9.00am and 12.30pm Weekday, Ordinary Time 18 

Wednesday 6 August 9.00am and 12.30pm and 6.30pm The Transfiguration of the Lord 

Thursday 7 August 9.00am and 12.30pm Weekday, Ordinary Time 18 

Friday 8 August 9.00am and 12.30pm 
 

St Mary of the Cross MacKillop 

Saturday 9 August 9.00am and 5.30pm Weekday Ordinary Time 18 

Sunday 10 August Usual Times 19th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

For those recently died: 
Michael de Dombal; Gregoria Cagoro; Jiennch Nones; Carmela Battaglia; Joseph Chow, John Patrick; McNulty, Danilo Panopiol 
Jakov Skibola; Tong My Hanh; Hanah Tong; Victoria Balcanao; Frank Hallissy. 
 
For those who are sick: 
Christina Chen; Mary Oakley; Maureen Potter; Justine Straiton Elbourn; Eugenia San Gabriel; Jim Dennis; Jeremy Moon; Wai 
Ping Tan; Ley Peng Tan; Lody Herlianto; Chet Catapang; Mila Fidel; Onni Wong; Victor Chun Kau Ng; Eileen Swinsburg; Xu He 
Ooi; Carmel Villanueva; Mr Gurung; Delfin Mendoza; Irene Margaret; Ying Leong Fong; Laila Haddad; Thomas West; Lucy 
Rodriguez; Gillian Hawkins; Sr Marie Dayton; Judith Ryan; Minnie Walshe; Maria Taylor; Ban le Llamas; Sally Hawkins; Donna 
Fernandez; Allison Roberts; Zac Vlasic; Helen Coutts-Trotter (sister of Terry Meagher); Teddy Malapria; Kristen O’Loan; Mitch 
East; Victor Villanueva Herriquez; Johnson Siu; Joseph Bonnici; Bill Piper; Gerard de Leon; Carlos de Leon; Mary kin-Soon Ng; 
Bonnie Leung; John Triog and family; Esther Grant and family. 
 
For those whose anniversaries occur at this time: 
Vlaho Vlatko ; Zele Cetinic Pensa; Kevin Sudradjat; Frances Hung; Wah Chew Chan; Charles Shortis; Marie Keenan; Teresita 
Daposala; Genevieve Tubier; Maria Elita Lim; John Schaeffer; Eugenie Tran; Paul Truc Le; Jean Marie Ta; Marie Keenan; Ivan 
Byak; Edward Fernando; William Freeman; Annunciacion and Abraham Gadiane; Kevin Bruce; Rosalindo and Leoncio Rendon. 
 
Thanksgiving: 
Maria Mendoza 
 
Birthday:  
Christina Chen  
 
Congratulations on our newly baptised in July:  
David Colten Guffey, Jonathan Drake Guffey, baby Lars Michael Drexler Contrera & baby Coleen Aquino. 
 
Congratulations on reception into our Catholic Church 
Paul Drexler 

Saturday  2 August First Saturday Public Rosary at 3.45pm 

Sunday 3 August Special Jubilee Mass at 10.30am with student orchestra 

Sunday  3 August Open Day for Catechesis of the Good Shepherd, Atrium 

Monday 4 August ALPHA commences (Magnificat Hall) 

Wednesday 6 August ‘Exploring the Faith’ Program commences (St Peter’s meeting room) 

Saturday  23 August Commencement of Parish Film Festival (conducted over 4 weeks to 13 September) 

Sunday  31 August Commencement of Week Novena for Canonisation of Carlo Acutis and Pier Giorgio  
Frassati 

Saturday 6 September Chatswood Annual Fair Day and Parade 

Sunday  7 September Canonisation Mass for Carlo Acutis and Pier Giorgio Frassati at 5.30pm 

Upcoming Events in our Parish 



From Fr David 

 
 
 

We acknowledge the Cammeraygal People of the Eora 
Nation, custodians of the land on which our parish stands 

and we commit ourselves to the ongoing journey of 
national reconciliation. 

 
 
 
 

As a Parish of Catholic Faith we are committed  
to  ensuring always a community of safety and care for all 

especially for children, and those who are vulnerable. 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Dear friends 
 
It is with great sadness that we learnt, last weekend, of the death of Justine Straiton Elbourn, Kay’s daughter. Our 
hearts go out to Kay, and Justine’s husband, Stephen and their family at this very sad time. Eternal rest grant unto 
Justine, O Lord, and may perpetual light shine upon her always. We will farewell Justine from Macquarie Park in 
the coming week. 
 
Our warmest wishes and congratulations go out to Elsan Rosandi and Mary Vu, and their families! This weekend 
Elsan and Mary, who are very much part of our community of Chatswood, marry at the Holy Name of Mary church 
at Hunter’s Hill. We wish them every blessing as they begin their married life together. 
 
A great word of gratitude to our newly-formed student orchestra which comes together for the very first time this 
Sunday at our 10.30am Mass under the direction of our Parish Director of Music, Titus Grenyer.  The members 
have been rehearsing some time, and they will come together again for our very special celebration of the 
canonisations of Carlo Acutis and Pier Giorgio Frassati on the evening of Sunday 7 September. On that occasion 
Bishop Anthony will formally bless our new Eucharistic Chapel and install our relic of St Pier Giorgio Frassati (a 
fragment of his clothing).  We have still a little more to do to complete the work on the chapel, but we are hopeful 
now that it will all be complete by the beginning of September. 
 
Fr Joey extends his great thanks to everyone who responded so generously recently to his invitation to join us in 
his ministry of promoting vocations to the priestly life. We had over 100 people nominate themselves as 
companions in prayer and as missionaries to assist in different ways. On page 18 of our Bulletin we will find an 
invitation to attend a Gala Dinner on Friday 22 August at the Epping Club—a grand fundraiser to support our 
seminarians. Please do come along! It will be a great evening to meet our students preparing for the priesthood, 
three of whom will shortly be ordained as Deacons and then as Priests, God willing, in 2026.  
 
We have some wonderful community opportunities before us in the coming months, including our inaugural 
hosting of the Angelus Film Festival from Saturday 23 August and then over the following three Saturday evenings. 
We hope this will be a great family occasion, so do spread the word!  
 
Also be sure to join us for the Chatswood Fair on Saturday 6 September! This year, for the first time, our parish will 
be an entry in the street parade, and for the first time, too, our stalls will include presentation and representation 
from Our Lady of Dolours Primary School, Mercy College and Pius X College. So, this will be a wonderful display of 
our Chatswood Catholic community. 

Our Altar Flowers this weekend are donated by 
Amelia & Oz, in thanksgiving to God.  

 
Join us on Sunday 17 August at 4.00pm 

Magnificat Meeting Room  
for a special opportunity to meet our sculptor  

for our external Marian grotto. 
 

Linda will share the work she has done for other 
churches and Catholic centres and hear our own 

aspirations for the development of our own Marian 
figure 

 
 

KLARFELD BRONZES 
 

www.klarfeld.com  

https://www.klarfeld.com/


A Year of Jubilee 

Our Parish church is designated by Bishop Randazzo  
as a Shrine of Hope for Young People during the Year of Jubilee. 

Friday 21 March 5.30pm—7pm Students from Central Coast Catholic Schools 

Saturday 5 April 9am Mass 50 Young Adults from Hornsby Parish 

Monday  7 April Parish group from Toukley-Lake Munmorah 

Tuesday 8 April 10.30am  -  1.00pm Parishioners from St John the  Baptist Woy Woy 

Thursday 10 April Parish group from St Monica’s Parramatta Diocese 

Saturday  26 April—afternoon Young Adults from Parish of Manly-Freshwater 

Friday 9 May—11.50am-12.30pm 70 Students from Redfield College 

Monday  12 May at 10.30am Students from Tangara School for Girls 

Sunday  24 May—afternoon Young Adults from around our Diocese, walking from Lindfield 

Friday  6 June 10am –11.30am 80 Staff from St Brigid’s College, Lake Munmorah 

 6 June 1.00pm—2pm 120 Staff from St Peter’s College, Tuggerah 

Thursday 19 June, 11.30am—1.00pm 45 x Stage 3 Students from St Thomas and St Philip Neri, Willougby 

Saturday  28 June, 11.30am Parishioners from Parish of Wyoming 

Tuesday 5 August 11.30am, 30-50 Homeschool children 

Thursday 14 August at 10.30am School leaders from St Mary’s Manly 

Saturday 30 August at 10.30am Parish group from Warringah  Parish (Dee Why) 

Wednesday 15 October, 10am-12noon Wyong Parishioners 

Friday 24 October 11.30am Staff of Schools of Lower North  Shore Parish 

Saturday 8 November  10.30am Parishioners from St Patrick’s East Gosford 

Saturday 22 November  Catholic Indonesian Community 

Carlo Acutis and Pier Giorgio 
Frassati will be canonized on 
Sunday 7 September by Pope 

Leo XIV, 
 

Our Eucharistic Chapel will 
soon have relic of both saints. 

 
Our special Canonisation Mass 

will be celebrated 
Sunday  7 September 2025 

5.30pm 
Bisbop Randazzo will join us to 
install the relic of Pier Giorgio 

and bless our chapel. 



Who is Pier Giorgio Frassati to be canonised on 7 September? 

Blessed Pier Giorgio Frassati (1901–1925) was an Italian layman whose short life left a profound impact on the 
Church and the world. Known as the “Man of the Beatitudes,” Frassati embodied a dynamic blend of intellectual 
vigour, deep spiritual life, and passionate social concern, all rooted in his Catholic faith. His life continues to 
inspire young people across the globe to live a life of holiness, service, and joy. 
 
Born in Turin into a prominent family—his father was the founder of the newspaper La Stampa and later an 
Italian ambassador—Pier Giorgio was raised in a culturally and politically engaged but largely secular 
environment. From an early age, however, he showed a deep personal piety. He had a particular devotion to the 
Eucharist, the Blessed Virgin Mary, and the teachings of the Church, despite the relative indifference of his family. 
His religious devotion did not isolate him but made him more deeply committed to others. 
 
Pier Giorgio pursued engineering, specializing in mining, at the Polytechnic of Turin, with the hope of working 
directly with and for miners. He believed in the dignity of labour and sought to stand in solidarity with the working 
class, not merely as a philanthropist but as a brother. He was active in Catholic student groups, the Society of St. 
Vincent de Paul, and was a Third Order Dominican. He participated in political activism, advocating for Catholic 
social teaching and resisting fascism, yet always with charity and civility. 
 
Frassati’s days were filled with activity: he attended daily Mass, spent hours in Eucharistic adoration, visited the 
poor, supported families in need, and wrote letters promoting justice and peace. Yet, he was also known for his 
laughter, athleticism, and love of the outdoors. He organized hiking and skiing trips, seeing nature as a way to 
encounter God and build friendships. His joyful personality, combined with an uncompromising moral integrity, 
made him a natural leader among his peers. 
 
His hidden life of charity became fully known only after his sudden death from polio at the age of 24. Thousands 
of the poor and marginalized, unknown to his own family, lined the streets of Turin for his funeral. They bore 
witness to a young man who had lived the Gospel in silence and humility. His life was a testimony that holiness is 
not reserved for priests or religious, but is possible for every layperson, especially the young. In 1990, Pope John 
Paul II beatified Frassati, calling him “a man of the eight Beatitudes” and presenting him as a model for the youth 
of the modern world. His life, marked by prayer, sacrificial love, and contagious joy, stands as a compelling answer 
to the search for meaning and purpose in contemporary life. 
 
Pier Giorgio Frassati reminds the world that sanctity is not about withdrawing from the world but plunging into it 
with Christ. He once wrote, “Charity is not enough; we need social reform.” Yet he knew that true reform begins 
in the heart. His motto—Verso l’alto (“to the heights” ) — captures his life’s aim: to ascend not only mountains, 
but the heights of holiness.  
 
Some quotes from him paraphrased from letters that reflect his passion to live meaningfully through service and 
faith. 
 "Verso l’alto!" ("To the heights!") – His personal motto, symbolizing both his love for mountain climbing and 

his spiritual aspiration toward holiness. 
 "Charity is not enough; we need social reform. Charity is the spark that lights the fire of justice." 
 "Jesus visits me every morning in Holy Communion. I repay Him in my very small way by visiting the poor." 
 "I urge you with all the strength of my soul to approach the Eucharist table as often as possible. Feed on 

this Bread of the Angels from which you will draw all the energy you need to fight inner battles." 
 "To live without faith, without a patrimony to defend, without a steady struggle for truth, that is not living, 

but existing." 
 "Modern society is drowning in the sorrows of human injustice... The only way to save it is Christian 

charity." 
 "I believe that life must be a continual preparation for the next life, because we are not made for this earth 

but for Heaven." 
 "True happiness, young people, does not consist in the pleasures of the world or in earthly things, but in 

peace of conscience, which we can have only if we are pure in heart and in mind." 
 "I don’t want to just live—I want to live with purpose." 



Animating our Future Ministry Circle 



Animating our Future Ministry Circle 



Our Sharing our Faith  Ministry Circle 

Our Parish Participation in the Chatswood Fair Day—Saturday 6 September 2025 
 

In addition  to the stalls, we will also be participating in the upcoming Chatswood Street Fair parade on Saturday 6 

September. It is free to participants and Willoughby council will provide us with a banner which we will give back 
to them after the parade.  
 
Our banner will be ‘Our Lady of Dolours Catholic Community.’  
 
We will be joined by staff and students from Mercy College, St Pius X (including their drummers) and possibly OLD 
Primary School.  
 
A number of members of our Filipino and Chinese parishioners are keen to wear their traditional clothes in the 
parade. Kristha and Hannah Fong are coordinating this.  
 
We are opening up the invitation to all parishioners to wear their traditional clothes to show our diverse 
multicultural Catholic community eg. Croation, Italian, Spanish, Indian etc. Please encourage everyone you know 
to register if they wish via chatswoodoffice@bbcatholic.org.au  

Over the last several weeks, members of our Parish have joined with our Jewish brothers and sisters from North Shore 
Temple Emanuel at Chatswood for evenings of reflection on the values that define us in our humanity. We have used the 
series “I Believe”—a resource of short podcasts on different people’s account of an experience that shaped their lives. It has 
been a wonderful way of building bridges,  listening and learning, and throughout, developing new friendships!  

mailto:chatswoodoffice@bbcatholic.org.au


Our Sharing our Faith  Ministry Circle 



Our Caring for one Another Ministry Circle 

Introduction to Pastoral Care Course 
 

Volunteer Catholic Extraordinary Ministers of Holy Communion visit hospitals throughout the Diocese of 
Broken Bay providing comfort and care to Catholic patients. Our Diocese and NSW Health require that 40 
hours of training is completed to perform this important role. The Introduction to Pastoral Care Course 
(IPCC) meets this requirement, is FREE and is open to those who already volunteer in a hospital context, or 
in local health and aged care facilities, and to those who might be deciding if they are suited to this 
ministry.  As well as being prepared by your Parish to be an Extraordinary Minister of Holy Communion, 
some of the key qualities we are looking for in anyone who may be considering being part of this hospital 
ministry are: 
• A genuine prayerful faith life including reverence for and regular participation in Sunday Eucharist 
• An ability to listen and a willingness to refer on when necessary 
•  A warm, friendly, empathetic disposition 
• The ability to relate to people of different ages, personalities and backgrounds 
• A respect for others and their diversity 
• The ability to work as part of a team 
• Enthusiasm, motivation and professionalism 
• A compassionate heart 
The course runs for five consecutive Mondays: September 1st and 8th at St Leonard’s Catholic Church 
Hall, Naremburn and 15th, 22nd and 29th at Royal North Shore Hospital, St Leonards, between 9:00am 
and 3:00 pm. Morning tea and lunch will be provided. Ccontact Peter Brown, Practice Manager Hospital 
Chaplaincy and Pastoral Care, CatholicCare Diocese of Broken Bay on 0418 616 602. 



Our Growing in Faith Ministry Circle 

 

 

 

 

中文成人慕道班将于8月9号 

9:00 am开课。有兴趣了解天

主教或有意向领洗者可联系：  

 

Grace Tai (广东话)  
0403 345 809 
 

-Rose Huang (普通话）
0490 536 978 



Our Growing in Faith Ministry Circle 



Our Leading Reflective Lives Ministry Circle 

Join us every 
Saturday at 7.30 pm 
to pray the rosary 
for vocations.
Https://Zoom.US/J/8034195601
Meeting ID: 8034195601
No passcode required

Enquiries:  0466 961 240

 











Our Nurturing our Relationships Ministry Circle 

Members f our Parish Choir, along with Fr Anselam, 
celebrate birthdays of the last month.  

Ad multos annos! 



Our Nurturing our Relationships Ministry Circle 



Our Nurturing our Relationships Ministry Circle 

 A special Thank you to all those who made our 
Community Lunch, following our 10.30am Mass last 
Sunday, so wonderful! A particular shout-out to our 
great Men Alive group who facilitated the occasion for 
us! 

On the right hand page, some photos form the recent 
celebration of the tenth anniversary of the Indonesian 

Catholic community’ Legion of Mary! 



Our Sustaining our Future Ministry Circle 

Our PEW Gift Shop has opened its doors to welcome parishioners to visit  
and browse some of our beautiful religious and inspirational gift items. 

 
The PEW Gift Shop isn't just a place to buy items - it can be a sanctuary of hope, peace and love in the midst of a 
noisy city. Whether through acts of service, a warm atmosphere, or truth-filled gifts, it can reflect the light of Christ 
to everyone who walks through its doors. 
 
Please feel free to drop by and have a chat with the PEW crew. We open the shop after weekend masses (Sat 
5:30pm; Sun 7:30am, 9am, 10:30am and 5:30pm) and after the 12:30pm mass on weekdays." 



Our Igniting Young Hearts Ministry Circle 



Our Igniting Young Hearts Ministry Circle 



Chatswood OLOD Vinnies June Report 
 
Vinnies received 9 requests for help in June, two were from “clients “ new to us. Of the “old clients”, 2 addressed 
pharmaceutical needs, one involving a severely handicapped  and ill child. Another case concerned a mother 
struggling with language , DV effects, fines, car accident and power bills; we helped where we could. Another lady 
had budgeting difficulties (we usually refer such problems to a budget councilor either at Catholic Care or in 
house). The other 3 “oldies “ did not require material assistance. One new “client” was a First Nations chap and 
the other a New Australian. The former had had a difficult life, has issues affecting employability but looked to us 
to assist with probs associated with travelling interstate for his father’s funeral. The other sought blankets , warm 
clothing and a heater. In all over $400 was expended with commitments of $1200 for pharmacy needs. 

Our Caring for our World Ministry Circle 



ITEMS WANTED FOR OUR REFUGEE FAMILY 
 

We are expecting our refugee family to arrive in 4 weeks time, flying in from Trinidad. The mother tells me that 
they have very little luggage as they don’t own much in the way of clothes or anything else. Thanks to your 
generosity at the Feast for Freedom, we have money to buy them new things, especially underwear and 
personal items, but perhaps you have clothes that your children have outgrown that are still in near new 
condition that you would like to go to the family? Of so, please read on. 
 
This is what we know about the sizes of the family members: 

Mother: A thin build, size S or M with size 37 shoes 
Older daughter: 18 years. Also thin, size S or M, but with much larger feet: size 42 
Son aged 9 but wears size 10 or 12 in shirts & trousers and size 34 shoes 
Younger daughter aged 7 dress size 6 or 8, shoes size 33 

 
Also we want to have toys and games ready for the children to ease them into this frightening and (for them) 
cold new world. Perhaps you have toys or games that your children no longer play with or use? We asked them 
what they like and the boy said he likes soccer and lego and the little girl said she would love to learn to skate 
(we think she meant ice skating - probably thinks that’s what you do in the cold) and she wants a pink guitar! To 
be serious, the house has space for the children to have their own playroom and the outside area has a hard 
surface large enough for a portable soccer net and basketball hoop. We don’t suggest books because the family 
speaks Spanish only at present but picture books and graphic books suitable for their ages would be good. 
 
If you have good quality items that match anything in the list above that your family no longer needs, please 
bring them to weekend Mass and place them in the collection box in the front of the church.Dee, our parish 
engagement officer, will collect them for us on Monday mornings for the next 2 weeks. During the week, please 
take them to Diana in the front office as sadly items go missing if left for long in the church.  
 

With thanks from our community refugee sponsorship group 

Our Caring for our World Ministry Circle 



Around and About 

Our Serra Association invite us to remember one of the bishops, priests and deacons in our Diocese  
in our prayer each day. 

Mon Tue Wed Thu Fr i  Sa t  Sun 

 1 
Bishop Anthony 
Randazzo 

2 
Bishop Emeritus  
David Walker 

3 
Bishop Emeritus 
Robert 
McGuckin 

4 
Fr Colin Blayney 

5 
Fr Stephen Hill 

6 
Fr Timothy Raj 
MSFS 

7 
Fr Alex Peter 
MSFS 

8 
Fr Vincent  
Lourduswamy 
MSFS 

9 
Fr Michael Be-
lonio OSA 

10 
Fr Michael Sulli-
van OSA 

11 
Fr Jumbin Torres 
OSA 

12 
Fr John Zhang 
OSA 

13 
Father Van Tu 
Nguyen OSA 

14 
Fr Robert Borg 
 

15 
Fr Jim McKeon 

16 
Fr Aldrin  
Valdehueza 

17 
Fr Vince Casey 
Fr John Hill 

18 
Fr Greg Chee 
OCD 

19 
Fr Gerard Mo-
ran OCD 

20 
Fr Sunny Peack-
al OCD 

21 
Fr Restituto Og-
simer cs 

22 
Fr Jose Aliro 
Gutierrez cs 

23 
Fr Savino Ber-
nardi cs 

24 
Deacon Roberto 
Corpuz 

25 
Deacon Richard 
Houwing 

26 
Deacon Adrian 
Gomez 

27 
Deacon Paul  
Simmons 

28 
Deacon Peter  
McCulloch 

29 
Deacon Kevin 
Hale 
Deacon Kevin 

30 
Fr Ireneuz Czexh 
SDS 

31 
Fr Brendan Lee 

   



Supporting our Parish Financially 

Donation for Description  BSB   Account Number 

Clergy Giving (First collection) Chatswood Parish Pastoral Revenue A/C 062-784 100001606 

(support for Clergy)       

        

Parish Giving (2nd collection) Chatswood Parish Working A/C 062-784 100001609 

Planned Giving by EFT &       

general donation to Parish       

(support for Parish operation)       

 
 
 
 
 

After our weekend evening Masses the Pius 
Carpark is closed about one hour after Mass 
for the security of the College. Please move 

your car to the parish car park on Kirk St if you 
are going to be longer than an hour  

following Mass. 

Our Parish Ministry Circles 

Parking at our Parish 



Parish Contact Information  

PO Box 1446 
Chatswood  
NSW  2057 

Office Hours 
Monday to Friday  
9.00am—5.00pm 

Office Phone:  9410 9000 
Emergency Calls:  0473 046 906 

Parish Priest: Very Rev Dr David Ranson VG 
david.ranson@bbcatholic.org.au  
Personal blog: davidranson.com.au 
 
Assistant Priest: Rev Fr Anselam Lakra 
anselam.lakra@bbcatholic.org.au 
9410 9028 
 
Assistant Priest: Rev Fr Hien Vu 
hien.vu@bbcatholic.org.au 
9410 9027 
 
Receptionist: Diana Tinambun 
chatswoodoffice@bbcatholic.org.au 
9410 9000 
 
Administration and Facilities Officer: Kristha Mangahas 
kristha.mangahas@bbcatholic.org.au 
9410 9030 
 
Parish Engagement Officer: Duyen Au 
duyen.au@bbcatholic.org.au 
9410 9025 
 
Project Officer: Chloe Aylward 
chloe.aylward@bbcatholic.org.au 
9410 9021 
 

Director of Music: Titus Grenyer 
titus.grenyer@bbcatholic.org.au 

9410 9034 
 
Children’s Ministry Coordinator: Angela Hague 
angela.hague@bbcatholic.org.au 
9410 9033  
 
Pastoral Support Worker: Mona Saouma 
mona.saouma@bbcatholic.org.au 
9410 9024 
 

Catechist Coordinator:  Karen Forbes 
karen.forbes@bbcatholic.org.au 
9410 9029 

 

Youth Ministry Officer: Sienna Klarica 
sienna.klarica@bbcatholic.org.au 
9410 9026 
 
Book-keeper: Amelia Lee 
amelia.lee@bbcatholic.org.au 
9410 9032 
 
Our Lady of Dolours Primary Parent Engagement Coordinator 
Rebecca Molinaro:  rebecca.molinaro@dbb.catholic.edu.au 
 
Mercy College Parent Engagement Coordinator 
Annette Leahy:  annette.leahy1@dbb.catholic.edu.au 

Sunday Masses 

5.30pm Saturday evening Vigil Mass 
 
7.30am (followed by Morning Tea on 1st Sunday of the month 
at the PEW café) 
 
9.00am (Includes Children’s Liturgy of the Word on 1st, 2nd & 
4th Sundays, except on long weekends), followed by Morning 
Tea on the forecourt 
 
10.30am, followed by Morning Tea on the 2nd Sunday of the 
month, and Community Lunch on the last Sunday. 
 
11.00am at St Peter’s Green Aged Care Facility, North Lane 
Cove (Note this is for residents only) 
 
5.30pm 
 
Filipino Culture Mass 
12noon, 1st Sunday of the month 
 
Indonesian Culture Mass 
7.00pm, 2nd Saturday of the month (from Saturday 9 August) 
 
First Friday of the month: 6.30pm—8.30pm Divine Retreat 
Centre Healing Mass and Prayer 

Weekday Masses and Devotions 
 

Monday:   12.30pm 
Tuesday:   9.00am and 12.30pm 
Wednesday:   9.00am and 12.30pm  and 6.30pm 
   (The Sacrament of Anointing: after 
    each Wednesday evening Mass  
   and after 12.30pm the 3rd Wednesday 
   of the  month) 
Thursday:   9.00am and 12.30pm 
Friday:   9.00am and 12.30pm 
Saturday:   9.00am 

 
Morning Prayer: Tuesday to Saturday: 8.45am 
 
Rosary 
Monday: 11.45am (preceded by Divine Mercy Chaplet at 
11.30am); Tuesday to Saturday 9.30am; Monday to Fridays: 
1.00pm 
 
Thursday Adoration After 9am Mass.  Ends with Divine Mercy 
Chaplet at midday followed by Benediction. 
 
Thursday Holy Hour with Exposition and Reconciliation 
7.00pm 
 

mailto:david.ranson@bbcatholic.org.au
mailto:aldrin.valdehueza@bbcatholic.org.au
mailto:joey.frez@bbcatholic.org.au
mailto:Kristha.Mangahas@bbcatholic.org.au
mailto:angela.hague@bbcatholic.org.au
mailto:maricel.malapira@bbcatholic.org.au
mailto:amelia.lee@bbcatholic.org.au

